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How do we know this? What is the measurement of our strength? The numbers don’t lie:

20,000 ........ The number of encounters with persons in mental health crisis in the past five years.
B.997.....5 The number of those encounters that ended without deadly force.

140 ............. The number of saves for our all-volunteer Hostage Negotiation Team.

14 .. The number of officers being honored for using crisis intervention techniques that

saved lives this year.
Growing ..... The number of armed stand-offs that have been resolved without the loss of life.

But, the most important number of all is ONE.

We must come together as one. Work as one. And with one voice; demonstrate our resilience and embody
our highest of ideals.

The ideals of trust and legitimacy should be strong, not only within the community, but within our
Department, because divided we cannot stand. The ideal of defending and protecting our great
Constitution, which grants rights to all people, at all times, without exception, is a priority. The ideal of
leaving our prejudices and biases at home and transforming ourselves to embody the noblest of character,
whether in uniform or not. These concepts can only be accomplished together.

In this collaboration with the DOJ, we identified several areas where we excel within American Policing.
We also identified areas where we can do better or reinvent. It is only human to be wary when faced with
criticism and outside review. [ ask each of you to embrace this assessment, this roadmap, as a challenge
to improve. Read it, digest it, ask questions about it, and strive to live it.

We already have made changes to several policy areas including the use of force, implemented the body
worn camera program, and developed an encompassing curriculum in procedural justice and implicit bias.
We will continue to build on this progress with the assistance of the Department of Justice, internal and
external stakeholders and agencies, and, most importantly, our community. Our resolve will only get
stronger in the years to come, and we will truly be the model of 21* Century Policing.

[ am proud of the San Francisco Police Department and honored to work alongside each of members. Our
profession is undergoing the greatest change in its history. This period is also be a new beginning.
Together we will grow, advance, and strengthen our bond with the community. Join me in rising to this
challenge. We can do this together by continuing to develop, adopt and embrace the best practices in
American law enforcement.

Sincerely,

TONE% D.C LIN
Interim Chief of Police
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